Making Decisions Concerning the Level of Support Needed by a Student

1.
The campus supervisor should be notified of the request for a one-to-one paraprofessional 
by campus personnel.

2.
The campus supervisor should coordinate a staffing with the student’s teachers and 
personnel to address and review the request.

3.
The campus supervisor will conduct a classroom observation and will work with the 
campus administrator to attempt to meet the needs of the student using available staff 
from the campus first.

4.
At the staffing, the form Assessment of Special Education Student Need for 
Individualized Assistance/Support should be developed to present to the Special Services 
Administrator for review and discussion with the campus supervisor and campus 
administration.

5.
At the staffing, personnel should consider all available information on the student, 
including doctor’s reports that indicate how much support is needed by a student.

6.
Important...A doctor’s report indicting that the student requires a one-to-one is not a 
prescription that requires compliance by the district.  However, such a report is important 
information and should be considered after collaborating with the doctor and obtaining 
additional information.

7.
The Special Services Administrator will determine along with the collaboration of the 
campus administrator whether the request will be a one-to-one or an additional 
paraprofessional to the campus to meet the needs of the student(s).

8.
If a one-to-one paraprofessional is the final decision, then an ARD meeting will be 
scheduled to indicate the need in the student’s IEP and present the form Assessment of 
Special Education Student Need for Individualized Assistance/Support outlining the 
student’s needs. The student’s entire schedule should be clearly delineated including 
from the time the student arrives to school to departure at the end of the day.

9.
In addition, the ARD committee should review the level of support needed at every 
Annual ARD meeting by completing the form Assessment of Special Education Student 
Need for Individualized Assistance/Support.

10.
If an additional paraprofessional is the final decision, an ARD meeting is NOT required.  
It is strongly recommended that the additional paraprofessional not be put in a one-to-one 
situation.

11.
Staff working with the students should receive the necessary training.  Campus 
supervisor can assist with specific trainings required.
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